
  
 

                     September 20, 2023 
 
In Response Refer to File:  2023-7800         
 
Josh Long 
Natural Products Insider 
2828 N. Central Ave. 
Phoenix, AZ 85004 
 
Dear Requester: 
 
This is in response to your recent electronic Freedom of Information Act submission in which you requested all 
written responses from Suprimo Imports (and/or Humberto Cecena) to the Food and Drug Administration regarding 
FDA's June 22, 2023 warning letter.  Your request was received in the Center for Drug Evaluation and Research on 
September 7, 2023. 
 
A search of the records of the Center for Drug Evaluation and Research did not locate responsive records; therefore, 
we have no documents to provide you. 
 
The following charges may be included in a monthly invoice:  
 

Search: $14.50  TOTAL: $14.50 
 
The above total may not reflect final charges for this request.  
 
PLEASE DO NOT SEND PAYMENT UNLESS YOU RECEIVE AN INVOICE FOR THE TOTAL 
MONTHLY FEE. 
 
This concludes the response for the Center for Drug Evaluation and Research.  If we can be of any further assistance, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at eli.landy@fda.hhs.gov. 
 
         Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Eli Landy 
      Lead Regulatory Counsel 
      Division of Information Disclosure Policy 
      Office of Regulatory Policy  
      Center for Drug Evaluation and Research 

 
You have the right to appeal this determination.  Your appeal should clearly identify the agency determination that is 
being appealed.  It would be helpful if you provide specific reasons explaining why you believe the agency’s adverse 
determination should be reconsidered.  By filing an appeal, you preserve your rights under FOIA and give the agency 
a chance to review and reconsider your request and the agency’s decision. 
 
Your appeal must be mailed within 90 days from the date of this response, to: 
 
    



Agency Chief FOIA Officer 
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Public Affairs 
Room 729H 
200 Independence Avenue SW 
Washington, DC 20201 

 
or emailed within 90 days from the date of this response to FOIARequest@PSC.hhs.gov.  Please clearly mark both 
the envelope and your letter or email “FDA Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”  
 
If you would like to discuss our response before filing an appeal to attempt to resolve your dispute without going 
through the appeals process, please contact (301) 796-3603. You may also contact the FDA FOIA Public Liaison for 
assistance at: 

  
Office of the Executive Secretariat 
US Food & Drug Administration 
5630 Fishers Lane   Room 1050 
Rockville, MD 20857 
E-mail: FDAFOIA@fda.hhs.gov 

 
If you are unable to resolve your FOIA dispute through our FOIA Public Liaison, the Office of Government 
Information Services (OGIS), the Federal FOIA Ombudsman’s office, offers mediation services to help resolve 
disputes between FOIA requesters and Federal agencies. The contact information for OGIS is: 
 

Office of Government Information Services 
National Archives and Records Administration 
8601 Adelphi Road – OGIS 
College Park, MD 20740-6001 
Telephone:  202-741-5770 
Toll-Free: 1-877-684-6448 
E-mail: ogis@nara.gov  
Fax: 202-741-5769 
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